

## COVID-19 - SECOND COMMUNIQUÉ

## ANNOUNCEMENT BY MADRID REGIONAL GOVERNMENT OF EXTRAORDINARY MEASURES TO CONTAIN THE COVID 19 CORONAVIRUS

Madrid, 10 March 2020

Dear Partners,

Yesterday Madrid's Regional Government ordered the <u>suspension of face-to-face classes</u> at universities from the 11 March to 25 March 2020, inclusive, to prevent the spread of COVID-19. To date, there is <u>no confirmed case of COVID-19 within our student body</u>.

Teaching activity at the Universidad Politécnica de Madrid will continue online, always trying to cater for the particularities of each course, and the spring semester will therefore not be interrupted.

We will continue to provide updates as and when the situation changes. We will also follow up with the international students now studying at our university. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at *information.international@upm.es*.

Thank you very much for your cooperation and understanding under these exceptional circumstances.

Kind regards

José Miguel Atienzá

Vice-Rector for Academic Strategy and Internationalization

Universidad Politécnica de Madrid UPM